Selectmen's Meeting, Monday, August 8, 1994

Present: Phil Dwight, Chairman, Dave Boule', Tom Davis and Betty Shaw, Secretary.

Meeting called to order at 7:00 PM.

Permit for firemen's muster was signed.
Intent to cut for the Franseen property was also signed.

Tom moved to accept the minutes of August 1 as presented. Second, Dave. All in favor. So moved.

Brian Brown, Police Chief discussed police matters.

Some members of the Celebration Committee met with the BOS and Brian to discuss parking for the fireworks scheduled at Gregg Lake.

Selectmen discussed an upcoming tax abatement hearing and submitted appraisal.

Selectmen were in agreement with continuing the soccer camp for the middle school children.

Selectmen discussed the former Hickey property on the corner of Aiken Street and Main Street. A member of the community has offered to purchase the property from the bank and donate it to the town in a year. The Library and Historic Society see a need for future expansion and this property would make it possible for the expansion to take place. Selectmen will meet with the Trustees, Tuesday 9:00 AM to discuss the property and the offer of the property as a gift. Tax payers will be asked if they will accept the gift at the 1995 Town Meeting.

Meeting adjourned 8:40

ems